
		

	

TRANSPORT	AND	WORKS	ACT,	ENGLAND
No.	1067	THE	NETWORK	RAIL	(HUDDERSFIELD	TO	WESTTOWN	(DEWSBURY)
IMPROVEMENTS)	ORDER	2022

TEMPORARY	PROHIBITION	OF	ACCESS	ON	HIGHWAYS

Dated:		16th	November	2023

NOTICE	IS	HEREBY	GIVEN	that	Network	Rail	by	reason	of	works	proposed	to	be	carried
out	on	or	near	the	highway	identified	below	intends	to	bring	into	effect	the	Order	of	which
will	be	that	no	person	shall	be	permitted	to	proceed	in	that	length	of	Station
Road,	Mirfield	from	its	junction	with	Lowlands	Road	to	its	junction	with	Back	Station
Road	PROVIDED	THAT	such	prohibition	shall	not	extend	to	users	in	connection	with	the
works	to	be	carried	out	on	or	near	the	closed	length	of	highway	or	to	users	requiring	access
up	to	the	point(s)	of	the	closure.
CLOSURE	NOTICE

That	part	of	:	Station	Road,	Mirfield	

From:												Lowlands	Road
To:																	Back	Station	Road	
Ward:													Mirfield	Ward
	

Planned	start	date:	29th	December	2023
Planned	end	date:	2nd	January	2024
Times:	23:00pm	till	04:00am	each	day
	

Temporary	Closure	to	Station	Road,	Mirfield	Transpennine	Route	Upgrade	Project	The
Network	Rail	(Huddersfield	to	Westtown	(Dewsbury)	Improvements)	Order.	This	closure	is
associated	with	the	delivery	of	the	Transpennine	Rail	Upgrade	Project.	
Further	details	of	the	project	are	available	here	www.networkrail.co.uk/running-the-
railway/railway-upgrade-plan/key-projects/transpennine-route-upgrade/huddersfield-to-
westtown-dewsbury/
Pedestrian	access	will	not	be	maintained	alternative	routes	are	available	as	follows:
Back	Station	Road,	Newgate,	Huddersfield	Road,	Station	Road	-	Vice	Versa
Wards:		Mirfield	Ward
Any	person	who	contravenes	the	prohibition	contained	in	this	Notice	shall	be	liable	to	the
penalties	stated	in	the	Act.
	

For	more	information	contact	Network	Rail’s	24-hour	helpline	on	03457	114141	quoting	ref

http://www.networkrail.co.uk/running-the-railway/railway-upgrade-plan/key-projects/transpennine-route-upgrade/huddersfield-to-westtown-dewsbury/


Transpennine	Route	Upgrade	work	-	W3.	Alternatively	try	Contact	us	-	Network	Rail.
	

If	you	no	longer	wish	to	receive	these	updates,	please	contact	us
at	Highways.NRASWA@kirklees.gov.uk	so	that	we	can	remove	your	details	from	our
distribution	list.
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